
 
OHIO TURNPIKE AND INFRASTRUCTURE COMMISSION 

 
Resolution Rejecting the Sole Bid Received on Project No. 58-24-04 

 
WHEREAS, the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission (“Commission”) published 

a notice in accordance with law to advertise an Invitation to Bid on a contract for a New Mainline 
Toll Plaza 239 Sign at Milepost 239, in Mahoning County, Ohio, designated as Project No. 58-24-
04 (the “Project”); and 

 
WHEREAS, the Commission received one (1) bid to perform the Contractor’s obligations 

on the Project, and the Chief Engineer/Deputy Executive Director’s report analyzing the bid is 
before the Commission; and 

 
WHEREAS, Section 5537.07(A) of the Ohio Revised Code, as well as the Instructions to 

Bidders, provide that the Commission may reject any and all bids; and 

WHEREAS, the Chief Engineer/Deputy Executive Director reports that the bid submitted 
by A.P. Horo Company is 73.9% greater than the Engineer’s estimate and because the bid is such 
a high percentage above the Engineer’s Estimate, the Chief Engineer/Deputy Executive Director 
recommends that the Commission reject the bid to allow for Engineering staff to further evaluate 
the requirements for the project; and 

WHEREAS, based on the foregoing, the Executive Director concurs with the 
recommendation that the Commission reject the sole bid received on the Project; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Commission has duly considered said recommendations. 
      
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 

RESOLVED, by the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission that the sole bid 
received in response to Project No. 58-24-04 is rejected. 

(Resolution No. 13-2025 adopted February 18, 2025) 
 

 
 
 
 
  


